
12TH OCTOBER 2023

NEWSLETTER 
Jolesfield Church of England Primary School 

Headteacher's Message 

 Kindness - Teamwork - Positivity - Thankfulness - Respect

Curriculum Spotlight

It is very important to us that the children are actively involved in shaping the life of the school.  One
way through which this takes place is our pupil groups.  Many of the children complete applications
and interview for these roles.  As always we were overwhelmed with the number of children, who
wish to take part.  Our pupil groups are: School Ambassadors; Eco-Team; Digital Leaders; Librarians;
Sports Crew; and Buddies. These children represent the views of many in the school and suggest,
lead and promote many initiatives.  The Eco Team already have a table celebrating Autumn and have
been researching the types of trees that we might consider planting at the back of the field.  This is
made possible through a generous offer from the Woodland Trust.  School ambassadors are leading,
this afternoon, a worship linked to our theme of ‘Thankfulness’.  We have been exploring Biblical
figures who lived a life of service.  Today, the school ambassadors are sharing information about
individuals throughout history, who we should be thankful for, due to how they choose to live their
lives to benefit others.  I am really looking forward to announcing the digital leaders and librarians
tomorrow!  

Our balanced curriculum ensures all subjects are
equally valued.  This week, Year 4 had the
opportunity to work as historians through
investigating many Roman artefacts, shared by
Horsham Museum.  Following the visit, pupils
were given a chance to share and celebrate their
new learning.  Mrs Kill was delighted by how
much the children had remembered.



13th October - JSA Disco
w/c 16th October - Y6 Residential
17th October - YR - Y6 Nasal Flu Vaccinations
23rd - 27th October - Half-Term
26th October - Messy Church, 10.30am - 1.00pm (Methodist Church, PG)
30th October - INSET Day
8th and 9th November - Parents’ Evenings
10th November - KS2 Remembrance Service
14th November - Y6 Heights & Weights
1st December - ‘Merry & Bright’ JSA Non-Uniform Day
4th December, 9.30am - EY/KS1 Nativity
5th December, 2.30pm - EY/KS1 Nativity
6th December, 9.30am - EY/KS1 Nativity
6th December (pm) - JSA Pop-Up Shop
8th December - JSA Xmas Fair

REMINDERS

OTHER INFORMATION 

APPLYING FOR A PRIMARY SCHOOL PLACE 

The application process for children due to start school in September 2024 is now open.  You should
apply for a place online - www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions.  Applications must be submitted by
15th January 2024.  The first of our open mornings took place this morning, and we are holding a
further open morning on 1st November.  If you would like to book onto this tour, please contact the
school office to sign up.

WELCOME TO MR YARROW

A warm welcome to Peter Yarrow, our new Premises Officer, who started working at Jolesfield this
week.  He’ll be working mainly mornings, so do say hello if you see him around the school when
you drop off your child/ren.

Y5/6 FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT

Congratulations to our football team who took part in a tournament at Henfield Primary School
earlier this week.  Every member of the squad showed great sportsmanship and demonstrated
grit and determination.  Whilst we didn’t make the final, the team performed brilliantly!

PARENTS’ EVENINGS

We are holding our Parents' Evenings on 8th and 9th November this term. A letter will be going out
next week with instructions on how to book an appointment with your child/ren's class teacher.  
Teachers will be available until 7.00pm on at least one of the days.

DATES FOR THE DIARY

Y6 BIKEABILITY TRAINING

Well done to our Year 6's who completed their Bikeability training this week; thankfully we were blessed with good
weather.  The children who took part will receive their certificates tomorrow.  Congratulations to them all!

SAFEGUARDING NOTICE 

With the clocks going back on 29th October, and the evenings becoming darker earlier,
please remind children about the importance of being seen.   This is especially important
for our Year 5 and 6 children who are walking home unaccompanied.



JSA NEWS

Disco – this Friday!
Don’t forget to get your tickets! - the JSA hut will be open on Friday morning and
afternoon for any last minute sales.
Drop off and pick up for the discos is through the playground entrance of the
Year 6 classroom.
We hope to see you all there!

Fireworks Night – Friday 3rd November
Tickets are now on sale from the JSA hut Mon, Wed and Fridays, for cash and
card payments.
You can comment on our FB posts or email us at jolesfieldjsa@gmail.com.
We also are looking for helpers on the night. We can’t run this event unless we
get enough volunteers! Please let us know if you can help, either at the hut, or
by using the email address above.

Christmas Fairs
Friday 8th December – at the school
Saturday 9th December - PG Village Hall 11.00am - 2.00pm
We are looking for stallholders for both these events, spaces are already going,
so contact us if you are interested.
We also need volunteers for these events (especially Friday), please get in
touch if you can help out.

Christmas Card sales
The children have completed their artwork and it looks fabulous! The order forms will be sent home soon, and
you will be able to choose from cards, mugs, gift tags, coasters and gift sacks. All profit from the sales goes
straight back towards our school fundraising.

The JSA x

Thought for the Week
One of the individuals who our school ambassadors used as an
example of ‘A Life of Service’ is Gandhi.  Gandhi was a strong
advocate of non-violence and believed that it was the most powerful
weapon in the struggle for justice and freedom. He also believed that
non-violence would lead to lasting peace and social harmony.  The
children learnt that a life of service is full time, and is about looking to
make the world a better place by doing good things everyday. 

Volunteering is also an act of service, and we were lucky to have a
number of parents helping us at the working party last weekend.  We
would never have achieved all that we did without them being
prepared to give up some of their time, so thank you ... you know who
you are!

“Be the change that you wish to see in the world.”

Mahatma Gandhi











NETBALL MINI’S - OPEN TO CHILDREN AGED 5-7








